
 

May 2025 Mobility Program Newsletter
Updates and news on the Regional Transportation Coordinating Council (RTCC), the
Intermountain Transportation Planning Region (IMTPR), and mobility in Colorado.

RTCC Updates
Quarterly meeting: The RTCC met on May
7th and had a great discussion about RTCC
project updates and RTCC partner matching
funds. The group is determining options to

increase their pool of funding to go towards priority projects identified on the 2024
strategic plan. There was a breakout session where members had time to work on
their projects and fill out their work plans. You can find the meeting notes here.

Silverthorne to Kremmling Bus Route Conversation: Several representatives
from Kremmling, Silverthorne, Summit County, and Grand County met on May 16th
to discuss a potential bus route from Silverthorne to Kremmling. The group
discussed many options, including carpooling, to increase transportation for
community members in Kremmling. The group also discussed the Mountain to Rail
project and how these efforts could align. Kremmling Town Council will be discussing
this topic at their June work session to determine the next steps.

Down Valley Transportation Campaign: The Western Colorado Alliance and their
community coalition are aiming for 300 additional surveys on transportation from
folks in Rifle in Silt. Please share this bus survey link with friends, neighbors, and
coworkers in those areas:
Bus survey in English
Bus survey in Spanish

RFTA Rides will be Free for October and November 2025: Roaring Fork Valley
bus riders will get a break from fares this coming fall. 

The elected officials transportation committee (EOTC) approved funding for the
program at their Thursday, May 15, Aspen meeting.

EOTC is comprised of elected officials from various government boards in the valley.
They approved $275,000 of the $550,000 that Roaring Fork Transportation
Authority needed for the program unanimously, displaying alignment from a variety
of municipalities in the valley. Read the full article here.

https://www.nwccog.org/
https://www.nwccog.org/programs/mobility/rtcc/
https://us-east-2.protection.sophos.com?d=google.com&u=aHR0cHM6Ly9kb2NzLmdvb2dsZS5jb20vZm9ybXMvZC8xUXp2T184aXNjT19MSXhGVHFCZ0tOYnVQWmpIX2djQVVOVEdEN3JKYV90TS9lZGl0&i=NjU1NjcwMDE4OTE2ZGEwZDVhODE5NWMx&t=a1gyeDR3MzNaajA1RVlhb0gxVVB0MHp6Q0JSRnFlT0hsVHk1WjhzT0h5Yz0=&h=a5de08f3ed4248da8282f4299c17c4c6&s=AVNPUEhUT0NFTkNSWVBUSVaSk0WsrhO1qadSrs5IJIwFm6sJKFFwd9BpqCqgVFFTJjWcg1SUDmP_veSSS2OdaEdL-bHBqQRafpJdK5yrx56aXFNDElTOzRWZngl_8tZLRUIISVSC3ns3dI3ceyxpsus
https://us-east-2.protection.sophos.com?d=google.com&u=aHR0cHM6Ly9kb2NzLmdvb2dsZS5jb20vZm9ybXMvZC8xVUExdFlnaHF4eXhjc2JlVGFLNERoeVlhUmw4RlgxOXZ3ZUp0cG81ZjRVNC9lZGl0&i=NjU1NjcwMDE4OTE2ZGEwZDVhODE5NWMx&t=b2w0a1pXUGd5R0dZVUI3WU5wa2JIWmZFM3RxSWNjS25rdEhDMGU3YUhJZz0=&h=a5de08f3ed4248da8282f4299c17c4c6&s=AVNPUEhUT0NFTkNSWVBUSVaSk0WsrhO1qadSrs5IJIwFm6sJKFFwd9BpqCqgVFFTJjWcg1SUDmP_veSSS2OdaEdL-bHBqQRafpJdK5yrx56aXFNDElTOzRWZngl_8tZLRUIISVSC3ns3dI3ceyxpsus
https://www.aspentimes.com/news/fare-free-fall-funded/
https://www.constantcontact.com/landing1/vr/home?cc=nge&utm_campaign=nge&rmc=VF21_CPE&utm_medium=VF21_CPE&utm_source=viral&pn=ROVING&nav=5e8c8cfe-4738-4f9c-9e97-6044365b58d3


CASTA Support and Technical Assistance -
FTA FY25 5339(b) and 5339(c)

On May 14, 2025, the Federal Transit
Administration (FTA) announced the availability
of $1.1 billion in competitive grants for the fiscal
year (FY) 2025 Low or No Emission Grant
Program (Low-No Program) under Federal
Assistance Listing Number 20.526 and
approximately $398 million in competitive grants for the FY 2025 Grants for
Buses and Bus Facilities Program (Bus Program). Applications are due by
Monday, July 14, 2025.
 
Similar to previous years, CASTA is offering support and technical assistance
to any interested agency. This support includes a review of your agencies’
application(s) for completeness, suggestions on where to add more detail
and/or how to bolster your message, a technical edit, organization of all
attachments in preparation for upload to grants.gov (for rural applicants
submitting as a part of CDOT’s consolidated application), and securing letters
of support from CDOT.
 

https://us-east-2.protection.sophos.com?d=dot.gov&u=aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cudHJhbnNpdC5kb3QuZ292L25vdGljZXMtZnVuZGluZy9meS0yMDI1LW5vdGljZS1mdW5kaW5nLW9wcG9ydHVuaXR5LWxvdy1vci1uby1lbWlzc2lvbi1ncmFudC1wcm9ncmFtLWFuZC1ncmFudHM=&i=NjU1NjcwMDE4OTE2ZGEwZDVhODE5NWMx&t=QjN4YlkvMGZoT2xyQ0Z3cXBxbnVIMkdoTjlRakhyMDAwcTBtNU82cjhMST0=&h=366e0e7297964d718e9046a92be30db3&s=AVNPUEhUT0NFTkNSWVBUSVbiO_gywpKJO1x50b271PlN1aFev7UdVdayv08KzTNydw
https://us-east-2.protection.sophos.com?d=dot.gov&u=aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cudHJhbnNpdC5kb3QuZ292L2xvd25v&i=NjU1NjcwMDE4OTE2ZGEwZDVhODE5NWMx&t=REdsek0reGhSRlhneVFKYWh4d3FVZWN5bGdXU25VbGRZejJ5amtJZTZVOD0=&h=366e0e7297964d718e9046a92be30db3&s=AVNPUEhUT0NFTkNSWVBUSVbiO_gywpKJO1x50b271PlN1aFev7UdVdayv08KzTNydw
https://us-east-2.protection.sophos.com?d=dot.gov&u=aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cudHJhbnNpdC5kb3QuZ292L2J1cy1wcm9ncmFt&i=NjU1NjcwMDE4OTE2ZGEwZDVhODE5NWMx&t=VlpZampENWZORWlNK0IyQkc2VldSSFdSdW92ZWgyQmZtWmdYMVR2Qis4ND0=&h=366e0e7297964d718e9046a92be30db3&s=AVNPUEhUT0NFTkNSWVBUSVbiO_gywpKJO1x50b271PlN1aFev7UdVdayv08KzTNydw
https://us-east-2.protection.sophos.com?d=grants.gov&u=aHR0cDovL2dyYW50cy5nb3Yv&i=NjU1NjcwMDE4OTE2ZGEwZDVhODE5NWMx&t=bGhpdk1GZmxuVGRjV0dORDU1UG1DR3VVRUowc0Z6bFQ4TEJBVzhlTVl4Yz0=&h=366e0e7297964d718e9046a92be30db3&s=AVNPUEhUT0NFTkNSWVBUSVbiO_gywpKJO1x50b271PlN1aFev7UdVdayv08KzTNydw


It is important to note that there have not been significant changes to the
grant programs themselves. However, the Justice40 requirements are no
longer part of the evaluation criteria. Instead, there is now an increased
emphasis on family and community benefits, specifically asking applicants to:
"Describe how the project will improve the accessibility of transportation to
families with young children, to include improved access to jobs, healthcare
facilities, recreational activities, and commercial activity. Describe how the
project will improve the quality of life, raise the standard of living, or enable
fuller participation in the economy by families." As such, it will continue to be
critical for applicants to clearly highlight any improvements or enhancements
as a result of successful grant applications in previous years. Additionally,
sharing specific examples of these improvements can help strengthen your
application and tell a more compelling story for funding support! 

If your agency would like this type of support, please be mindful of the
following milestones:
 
·        May 14 – NOFO released by the FTA
·        By Monday, May 19 – FHU to send grant opportunity announcement email
and CASTA webinar invitation
·        TBD – FTA’s General Webinar
·        TBD – FTA’s Webinar (rural and tribal focus)
·        Wednesday, May 28, at 11 AM MST – CASTA’s Informational Webinar
hosted by FHU
·        By Friday, June 6 – agencies to confirm intent to utilize CASTA’s
consultant support
·        By Monday, June 16 – agencies submit draft application to FHU who will
coordinate with CDOT on “shovel-ready” project evaluation
·        By Friday, June 20 – Applications that meet “shovel-ready” evaluation
undergo FHU review
·        By Friday, June 27 – Comments and suggestions from FHU to agencies
·        By Thursday, July 3 – Final files from agencies to FHU
·        By Thursday, July 10 – FHU to provide all final files to CDOT
·        CDOT will upload all rural proposals to grants.gov by Monday, July 14

The supplemental form, the same for both grant opportunities, is here for
your review. Agencies can use this same form to apply to one or both
programs. 

Please email Rocio Ramirez rocio.ramirez@fhueng.com or Ann Rajewski
executivedirector@coloradotransit.com if you have questions.

 

CDOT Updates and News
May 1st Statewide Transportation Advisory
Committee (STAC) Meeting Recording

CDOT Telephone Town Halls
The Colorado Department of Transportation is
taking a fresh look at Colorado’s transportation

investment priorities. As part of the Your Transportation Plan effort,
CDOT will be hosting telephone town halls across the state.

The telephone town halls will allow Coloradans to speak directly with
transportation decision makers for their area. The Town Hall for Chaffee,
Delta, Eagle, Garfield, Gunnison, Lake, Mesa, Montrose, Ouray, Pitkin &

https://us-east-2.protection.sophos.com?d=grants.gov&u=aHR0cDovL2dyYW50cy5nb3Yv&i=NjU1NjcwMDE4OTE2ZGEwZDVhODE5NWMx&t=bGhpdk1GZmxuVGRjV0dORDU1UG1DR3VVRUowc0Z6bFQ4TEJBVzhlTVl4Yz0=&h=366e0e7297964d718e9046a92be30db3&s=AVNPUEhUT0NFTkNSWVBUSVbiO_gywpKJO1x50b271PlN1aFev7UdVdayv08KzTNydw
https://www.transit.dot.gov/funding/grants/applying/notices-funding/fy-2025-notice-funding-opportunity-low-or-no-emission-grant
mailto:rocio.ramirez@fhueng.com
mailto:executivedirector@coloradotransit.com
https://youtube.com/live/Fk5De_j-th4?feature=share


Summit is on June 9th. Register here.

All telephone town halls will begin at 6:30 p.m. and end at 7:30 p.m. If
you would like to call in directly to the town hall that covers your area of
the state please dial: English: 855-962-1493 or Spanish: 833-305-1688
to join.
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